

Tuart Times

eNews Volume 11 17 June 2022

	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
Week 9 Term 2 June	20	21 Senior Choir Yr 5&6 7.45-8.25 am Principal's School Tour for New Parents 9-10am	22 Junior Choir Yr 3&4 8.00-8.30 am Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in the Hall Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm	23 Lunchtime Green Team	24 <u>Lightning Carnival</u> Semester One 2022 Summative Student Reports emailed home via Connect
Week 10 Term 2 June / July	27 <u>Uniform Shop</u> <u>OPEN 8.30 – 9.00 am</u>	28 Senior Choir Yr 5&6 7.45-8.25 am	29 Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in the Hall Faction Cross Country 1.50 – 2.50 pm	30 Whole School Music Assembly 8.45 ~9.30 am Lunchtime Green Team	1 Last day of Term 2 Happy School Break
Term Two 2022 School Break Saturday 2 July – Monday 18 July inclusive. Term Three 2022 commences for staff and students TUESDAY 19 July.					
Week 1 Term 3 July	SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAY Pupil Free Day Enjoy your Longer school Break ©	19 First Day for Students Term 3 2022	20	21	22
Week 2 Term 3 July	25 <u>Uniform Shop OPEN</u> 8.30 – 9.00 am	26 Senior Choir Yr 5&6 7.45-8.25 am Interschool Cross Country Selected Yr 3,4,5,6 students @ Charles Veryard Reserve 9.10 – 12.40 pm	8.00-8.30 am Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in	28 Lunchtime Green Team Principal's School Tour for New Parents 5-6pm	29 THE LAST FRIDAY OF EVERY MONTH
Week 3 Term 3 August	1	2 Senior Choir Yr 5&6 7.45-8.25 am Principal's School Tour for New Parents 5-6pm	3 Junior Choir Yr 3&4 8.00-8.30 am Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in the Hall Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm	4 Lunchtime Green Team	5

Principal's Message: Beverly Innes

Dear Parents and Carers,

Semester One 2022 Summative Reports posted to Connect Friday 24 June 2022

Our teachers are looking very closely at student work to determine individual progress and achievement so that grades can be assigned for Semester One 2022. If you have any questions at all regarding your child/ren's academic development, please make an appointment with the class teacher soon.

Please read your child/ren's report through with them to find the improvement suggestions that each class teacher makes. There will be an opportunity early in Term Three to make an appointment with your class teacher/s to have a three-way conference – you, your child and the teacher – to set improvement goals

for Semester Two. We hope to work with you to support every student at Tuart Hill Primary School to make the best progress and to achieve to their potential. Please look out for a call for appointments early next term.

You will be aware that our school has moved to Connect as the preferred Department of Education communication platform. One big advantage of Connect is that Summative Reports are posted to your child's Connect page, and remain there for as long as you wish.

Many people love the electronic form of all communications, but if you like to have the Report in hard copy, please email Reception on tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au and we will ensure the Summative Report is printed off and placed in your child's school bag.

I look forward to continuing to work closely with you to support all our students to make educational progress and have a positive school experience.

Senior Merit Certificate Winners – 15 June 2022



Congratulations to the students who received merit certificates at the Senior Assembly on 15 June 2022.

We are proud of how you demonstrate Excellence, Care, Equity and Learning. Students at Tuart Hill ExCEL.

Golden Broom Winners – Week 8 Term 2



The winning class **Room 5** scored the highest for:

- Keeping their bags zipped
- Keeping all bags on the hooks or racks
- Making sure there was no rubbish outside the classroom
- Keeping lunchboxes inside school bags and
- Keeping hats and jackets in school bags.

Thank you for demonstrating the value of **Care** in our school.



INSIDE CLASSROOMS



On Friday 17 June 2022, the Pre-Primary A Class connected to the Kids Help Line via WebEx, as part of the Protective Behaviours Program.

The Educator explained how the Help Line worked, and that kids may add the Help line to their Helping Hand of *People We Can Trust When We Need to Tell.*



Your Move - more ways to get there...









The Your Move program is providing **Bike Education lessons** for our Year Four students through the number of points we collect in a variety of ways. Next Tuesday 21 June is the last lesson for our Year Four students. We are having a great time! Thanks Team!

Ride your wheels to school any



Wednesday for a Values Card, and we will really celebrate each Fuel Free Friday – the last Friday of every month.





SCHOOL PHOTO DAY IS COMING!

Dear Parents,

Your school photo day is coming! Approximately two weeks prior to the photo day every student will receive a personalised order envelope to bring home from Kapture Photography. The recommended method of ordering your photos is online through Kapture's website as your payment is secure and can be easily verified at any time. If you pay online, there is no need to return the order envelope to school.

KEEP YOUR ORDER ENVELOPE SECURE!

The unique codes contained on the envelope will be issued only once.

Alternatively, you can pay by cash and return the provided envelope to the school on the photography day. Please note the photographers cannot provide change.

Order **EARLY** for sibling photography

Sibling photos can ONLY be ordered online. Once you receive your envelope, it is imperative that you order your sibling photo early to avoid missing out! There is a physical limit in the school schedule to how many sibling photos can be taken. Once the maximum capacity of sibling orders has been reached, no more sibling orders can be placed.

If maximum capacity is not reached, sibling orders **close 12pm midday sharp**, <u>one business day prior</u> to the first photo day.

The school or the photographers <u>cannot</u> accept late orders for sibling photography. Please do not ask as your request simply cannot be accommodated.

Order EARLY for discount photo day prices

Order your photos within 10 calendar days of photo day to receive discount photo day prices. Late orders are handled separately to the school delivery and incur a \$30 custom service charge.

Other information

Late cash payment envelopes cannot be accepted by the school office or by Kapture.

Your school will notify you in a few weeks when **team and special group photos** are available to view and purchase on the Kapture website. Please note; class, individual and sibling portraits are not available to view online prior to purchase.

Kapture offer a money back guarantee for any parent who is not fully satisfied with their photo package. Should you have any queries before or after photo day, please check the FAQ's on the Kapture website.



All students will be photographed individually on photo day for school administration records AS WELL as included in their class group presentation available for purchase to all families. Should there be any reason why your child should **NOT** be included in the photo shoot –please contact the school office.

Community Notice

Want to return to work or change careers? Want to work in a school?

There has never been a better time with unemployment under 3%.

Schools and other organisations are desperately hiring people for the following roles:

• Gardener, cleaner, administration, management, canteen, education assistants and many other roles.

Starting in July 2022, North Metropolitan TAFE are running a one-semester course on the skills required to be a successful candidate for employment in a school or elsewhere. The course aids in preparation for entry into gardening, cleaning, administration, management, education assistant and any other types of work.

We have had huge success supporting people to find work and the chances of gaining employment are strong. This course is suitable for people new to the workforce and people looking to change career or looking for a return to work.

The course includes:

- Training in skills specific to the role you are interested in e.g. IT skills
- Work experience in a school or other organisation
- Help and support to find work
- Help accessing further training as required e.g. Certificate III in Education Support
- Development of your job application cover letter, resume and help with selection criteria

Entry requirements:

- 18+
- Strong work ethic
- Good oral and written communication
- Must be able to read procedures, safety sheets and chemical bottles
- Must be able to send and receive emails
- Successful completion of an entry interview
- Working With Children Check and a Department of Education Clearance

Course details:

- Dates Starts week 1 of term 3 and runs for up to 20 weeks
- Many students finish the course early because they find work
- Days 3 days per week, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 9:15 until 2:45
- Cost Approximately \$170 (subject to change) total course fee for full 20 weeks
- Location North Metro TAFE Leederville and on work experience
- Qualification GATE (Gaining Access to Training and Employment) Certificate I

If you would be interested in this course, please email:

Chris Hodson chris.hodson@nmtafe.wa.edu.au

Disclaimer: North Metropolitan TAFE does not guarantee work after completing this course. This course supports you to find work. The course is run by North Metropolitan TAFE (RTO code: 52786) and is not endorsed by any authority or government department other than North Metropolitan TAFE.